

REPORT TO COUNCIL - 12 SEPTEMBER 2006

The Committee has held one meeting during the current cycle. 

Members considered the final report of our Subject Review into Anti Social Behaviour.  The recommendations that have been considered by the Executive and now come to Council have been drawn up as a practical and clear way forward for the Council in dealing with this important issue.  The Committee were very clear that members of the public must have simpler ways of reporting incidents and a more co-ordinated response mechanism for all agencies involved in combating anti social behaviour was also vital. 

We can learn from good practice elsewhere and there are a range of approaches from different agencies in the local area that have been successful and can be developed.  Assuming that the recommendations are passed the Committee will look forward to seeing a positive and constructive approach both within the Council and in those other partner agencies that we work with on the full range of issues.  It is obviously important that the report becomes a basis for action rather than simply worthy discussion. 

The Committee also considered the outcomes of the Sports Facility Feasibility Study.  Following representations from a couple of organisations we were very concerned about the perception that the consultants compiling the report had not undertaken their consultation in an adequate manner. In addition the Committee felt that the conclusions reached in a number of areas of provision were not well founded and the Council would need to undertake further work to ensure a proper basis for taking forward the recommendations.  Whilst some of the information in the report was clearly useful generally the Committee were rather disappointed with outcomes from the study. 

Members examined the draft Sub Regional Housing Strategy although detailed scrutiny was difficult because of the absence of some significant information at this stage.  The Committee looks forward to further opportunities to consider a document that hopefully is going to provide the basis for some very important initiatives in this area of policy. In examining progress with implementation of our own Housing Strategy members of the Committee noted and considered in detail slippage from the original targets and timescales that was occurring in a number of areas.  It was requested that the relevant Action Plan should be fully updated so that the Committee could consider these changes in more detail and in their proper context at the next monitoring meeting. 

The Committee is looking forward to a workshop session on the homelessness and hostels review in September.  This will be a follow up to the previous very useful session held last year, when the review was getting under way and will allow us to consider the proposals being developed for Phase 2 of the Action Plan. 

We have also arranged to visit Talkin Tarn again shortly to see progress with work on the capital project.  

Councillor M Boaden

Chairman

Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee

30 August 2006
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